Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (31 May & 1 June 2001)


Question: RSDLG 26

Topic: Servicing Regional Australia Report

Hansard Page:  442

Output:  2.2 Services to Communities

Senator Mackay asked: 

1. How much did the commissioning of the report cost?

2. The consultant indicated that he was asked to have a look at service comparisons in terms of quality of service from 1991 to 1996; he indicated he was asked to do that by the department. Is that correct?  Perhaps you could take on notice what he was asked to look at, in terms of quality of service, and over what period of time.

3. [Was there a sort of written brief? – Senator Macdonald asked this question]

Answer:

1. The Department paid the Bureau of Rural Sciences (BRS) the amount of $100,000 in total for the report.

2. The report that was commissioned was required to examine recent developments in access to service provision across rural and regional Australia.  The report was developed in a Geographical Information System format based on the Accessibility/ Remoteness Index of Australia (ARIA).  

Another aim of the report was to develop some simple but effective indicators for analytical measures of opportunities and access to key services.  The report addressed access to a variety of services - as access is a fundamental prerequisite of quality of services. 

The years 1991- 1996 were chosen to identify population trends and were based on the Census data for those years.  The temporal basis for the report was limited to existing population data and drew on previous work that BRS had completed in the publication Social Atlas of Rural and Regional Australia. 
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